## **MEMORANDUM**

**TO:** William T. Lichter, Village Manager

**FROM:** David A. Hulseberg, AICP, Assistant Village Manager/Director of

Community Development

**DATE:** April 17, 2008

**SUBJECT: Resident-Only Commuter Parking** 

At its March 6, 2008 meeting, the Village Board converted 187 daily fee commuter parking spaces into Lombard resident-only permit spaces. In response to residents' requests for daily fee parking, staff proposes to turn 16 of the resident-only permit spaces in the 101 S. Main Street lot into resident-only daily fee spaces. As with the permit spaces, these daily fee spaces would be available to Lombard residents with current vehicle stickers.

## **ACTION REQUESTED**

Staff recommends that the Village Board approve the attached ordinance authorizing the conversion of 16 commuter parking spaces into Lombard resident-only daily fee parking.

H:\CD\WORDUSER\PLANNER\Jennifer\Projects\Commuter Parking\April17BOTmemo.doc